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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th May 2017
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Morris Cameron (Third Carrick), John Gilbert (Third Carrick), Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (Third Carrick), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Boris Pinto (Murley), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Aaron Watson (St Marks), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Michael Alcorn (Downshire)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Correspondence was mainly contest related.
Noel Henderson emailed to advise of upcoming Festival Brass concert featuring special guest Peter Corry on 26th May in Holywood Presbyterian Church.
Joseph Hallett wrote on behalf of DKMS to thank us for our efforts at Spring Festival contest. 50 swab kits were sent for registration to the Blood Stem Cell Register. 

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £1334.26 on 25/4/17. 
He noted that approx. £1100 worth of cheques were waiting to be drawn and that BBL are still awaiting a cheque from North West Music Festival.
Spring Festival -- Strabane
Boris Pinto commented on a great contest once again. Although numbers were slightly disappointing it was good to see 3 school band taking part. With regards to the 4th section, he noted that it might be best to revert to own choice test piece format. It was suggested that the BBL could perhaps look to run an ensemble class or “open” section as part of the event which would offer an adjudication but no prizes. This would hopefully offer bands who are lower in numbers a change to take part without going up against full sized outfits. 
Boris thanked Reynolds Music for their kind donation of vouchers which were used as raffle prizes and also the people who manned to DKMS stall on the day.

Some discussion then took place with regards to various alternative venues which might be considered. 

Strule Arts, Omagh - £600/day

Craigavon Civic Centre – unlikely due to weddings

Mosley Mill - £800/day

Braid Centre, Ballymena – limited space/facilities

Wellington Church Hall, Ballymena

Burnavon Theatre, Cookstown – limited facilities but next door to College.

Due to financial implications, Alley Theatre may well be the venue of choice next year once again unless a better offer materialises.

Band of the Year
Bill Clements queried what prizes were awarded for Band of the Year. The executive discussed the issue prior to Spring Festival and agreed that the following prizes would be presented:
· Championship Section

· 2nd Section

· 3rd Section

· Combined 4th & 5th Section

· Haughton Cup (for overall winner)

Festival of Brass
Boris Pinto advised that the search for venues is continuing:
· St Bride’s Hall – £25/hour, some access issues for bands/audience

· Willowfield church

· St Peter’s (Antrim Road)

· RBAI

· Methody – ideal as very close to QUB and good hall

· Knockbracken Health Park – has good hall but might struggle for back stage

Date will be 25th November, regardless of venue. Paul Kirk to contact previous entertainment adjudicators to see if they would be interested in a return visit.
2018 Contest Dates

17 Feb

Solos & Ensembles

23-24 Feb
Brass in Concert, Fivemiletown

21 Apr
TBC
Spring Festival (28 Apr as alternative)
24 Nov

Festival of Brass @ QUB
Solos & Ensembles 2018
Andrew Williams (Bass Trombone, Cory) was suggested as Senior Section adjudicator.

BBL Bank Account

Stephen Kennedy initiated a discussion regarding moving the BBL bank account to Santander in order to get a better deal. He advised that this would be a “one signatory” basis for now with more to be added in the future. It was proposed by Amber MacLennan and seconded by Alan Hunter that the BBL should move the bank account to Santander. There being no further proposals, the motion was passed.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and brought the meeting to a close. Next meeting will be Saturday 3rd June 2017 at 2pm in CWA Bandroom, Carrickfergus.
Upcoming Events

3 June 2017     3rd Carrickfergus Youth Band

                           Helen & Glyn Williams -- Workshop

15 June 2017   Misa Mead

                           Strule Arts Centre, Omagh
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